香港特別行政區政府 政務司司長辦公室



CHIEF SECRETARY FOR ADMINISTRATION'S OFFICE

Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

26 March 2007

The Hon Alan LEONG Kah-kit, SC
Chairman of the Subcommittee on
West Kowloon Cultural District Development
Legislative Council
Legislative Council Building
8 Jackson Road, Central
Hong Kong

Dear Mr Leung,

LegCo Subcommittee on West Kowloon Cultural District Development

Thank you very much for your letter of 12 March 2007 informing me of the progress of work of the Subcommittee in the past few months and its latest views.

Both the Administration and the Consultative Committee on the Core Arts and Cultural Facilities of the West Kowloon Cultural District (the Consultative Committee) fully appreciate the importance of engaging the public in formulating the strategy for developing WKCD. We would carefully and thoroughly consider the Sub-Committee's suggestion to put in place appropriate measures to solicit and take into account views from the general public before the Administration takes a confirmed view on the recommendations from the Consultative Committee on the arts and cultural facilities in WKCD.

After receiving the recommendations of the Consultative Committee, the Government will also carefully consider how best to formulate proposals for establishing an independent statutory body to take forward the WKCD project, including the Sub-Committee's proposal to establish a provisional authority to take up the planning and implementation work.

Yours sincerely,

(Rafael S.Y. HUI)

Chief Secretary for Administration

c.c. Secretary for Home Affairs